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Dear Mr. Abdo:

This responds to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated and received
in this Office on May 31, 2011, for all records concerning the government's interpretation or
use of section 215 of the PATRIOT Act from March 9, 2006 to the present. The scope of your
request was subsequently narrowed per stipulation filed December 9, 2011. This response is
made on behalf of the Offices of the Attorney General, Deputy Attorney General, Associate
Attorney General, and Legislative Affairs.

Please be advised that searches have been conducted in the Offices of the Attorney
General, Deputy Attorney General, Associate Attorney General, and Legislative Affairs
(OLA), as well as of the electronic database of the Departmental Executive Secretariat, which
is the official records repository for the Offices of the Attorney General, Deputy Attorney
General, Associate Attorney General, and maintains certain OLA records. We also conducted
a search of the records indices of the administration of former Attorneys General Gonzales and
Mukasey. The indices supplement the electronic database of the Departmental Executive
Secretariat and list file folder titles, arranged according to subject, for the records of former
Office of the Attorney General, Deputy Attorney General, and Associate Attorney General
staff. In addition, as we advised in our letter of August 31, 2011, the National Security
Division located and referred material to this Office. In total, sixteen records, totaling 262
pages, have been located that are responsive to your request.

I have determined that eight documents, totaling twenty-six pages, are appropriate for
release without excision and copies are enclosed.

Additionally, four documents, totaling ten pages, are being withheld in full pursuant to
Exemptions 1 and 5 of the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(1), (b)(5), which pertain to information
that is properly classified in the interest of national security pursuant to Section 1.4(c) of
Executive Order 13526 and to certain inter- or intra-agency communications protected by the
deliberative process privilege. For your information, the withheld material consists of briefing
material and three classified letters between the Department and Congress that are identical but
for the addressee. None of the information being withheld is appropriate for discretionary
disclosure.
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